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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
I hope you had a lovely half term break. This month is a significant time for many in our school 
community, as we celebrate both Easter and Ramadan. Easter is a time of reflection and 
renewal for Christians, marking the resurrection of Jesus and bringing a message of hope and 
new beginnings. Meanwhile, Ramadan is a sacred month for Muslims, a time of fasting, prayer 
and generosity, culminating in the celebration of Eid. In addition we welcome Holi, celebrated 
today, the Hindu festival that marks the arrival of Spring. 
 
These occasions remind us of the importance of kindness, gratitude and community—values 
we hold dear in our school. We encourage the children to learn about and respect different 
traditions, and we look forward to sharing in these special celebrations together. 
 
The newsletter is packed full of activities our children have been engaged with. I hope it makes 
you proud to read. Please note our last two training days have been set on the last page. 
Wednesday 30th April and Tuesday 22nd July  
Have a good weekend and be kind to one another. 

 

 

 

 
 

Follow Us on X and Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in 

our school is to follow us on social media. We are on X 
https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool and 

https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en 
Follow us – there are some fantastic photos and clips of your children. 
 
 

Staffing Update – Mrs Reader  
 

I am delighted to announce that our Senior 
Leadership Team continues to grow. Mrs 

Reader, who has excelled in her role as Early 
Careers Teacher Mentor and Federation 

Science lead, has now joined our Leadership 
Team to help drive the Federation forward. Her 
expertise in mentoring is invaluable, and I am 

thrilled that she will be working closely with our 
team to shape the strategic direction of our 
schools. Her commitment to both staff and 
pupils makes her a fantastic addition to our 
leadership, and I know she will make a real 

impact. 
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St Paul’s Pupils Meet the Fire 
Brigade! 

Our Early Years children had an exciting 
visit from the London Fire Brigade! The 
firefighters brought their fire engine to 
school, giving the children a hands-on 
experience that they will never forget. They 
had the opportunity to sit inside the fire 
engine, use the powerful hose, and even try 
on some of the firefighters' protective 
clothing. 

Experiences like this are incredibly valuable 
for our youngest learners. Not only do they 
spark curiosity and excitement, but they 
also help children understand the important 
role firefighters play in keeping our 
communities safe. Through this visit, the 
children learned about fire safety, 
teamwork, and the bravery it takes to be a 
firefighter—all in a way that was engaging 
and accessible to them. 

We are so grateful to the London Fire Brigade 

for taking the time to visit us. Their kindness 

and enthusiasm made a huge impact, and we 

know the children will be talking about this 

experience for a long time! 

Thank you to all the firefighters who made this 

visit possible. We look forward to welcoming 

you back in the future! 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Attend Tower Hamlets Poetry Slam  

Our Year 5 students took part in the Tower Hamlets Poetry Slam and we couldn’t be prouder of 
their performances. They showcased creativity, confidence, and fantastic teamwork throughout 
the event. 

A special congratulations to one of our pupils who won the Best Line of Poetry award for their 
powerful and moving poem—an incredible achievement! 

Everyone played an important role, offering brilliant support and encouragement to their 
classmates. It was wonderful to see such a strong sense of teamwork and celebration of each 
other’s talents. 

Well done to all our Year 5 poets for representing our school so well and thank you to Mr 
Boutflour for organising.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EYFS Visit to City Airport 
 

Children in the Early Years visited City Airport via 
the DLR for their transport project. The children 
observed the DLR and airport operations, 
connecting classroom learning to real-world 
examples of transport. This trip provided a 
practical experience of different travel modes. 
Thank you to all parents and carers who 
accompanied us! 

Kindness Cup Update 
 
From the Early Years to Year 6, Kindness 

flows through our school and it is so 
important that we mark this every week 
with our Kindness Cup sponsored by         

Place2Be. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Collective Worship Update 

Thank you to Father Richard for leading our Clergy Collective Worship. He focused on the 
significant period of Lent, exploring Jesus Christ's time in the desert. The children shared their 
personal experiences, including parallels with Ramadan and fasting practices sharing values 
across different faiths.  

 

Year Five learn about 
Trading 

 
Year 5 had an exciting visit to 
Deloitte UK offices, participating 
in the "Chocolate Trading 
Game," learning about the stock 
market trading chocolate as a 
commodity. The children 
thoroughly enjoyed the activity, 
gaining insights into how 
markets function. The game 
provided a fun and interactive 
way to understand complex 
financial concepts.  
 
Thank you to our friends at 
Place2Be for organising this 
insightful and enjoyable trip for 
our students - it is hugely 
appreciated. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Council Staff Interviews 
 

School Council conducted some forensic interviews with Coach Idris and Mrs. Reader, 
exploring their roles, motivations, and career paths. The pupils asked thoughtful questions, 
gaining valuable insights into different professions. It was a fantastic opportunity for them to 
learn about hard work and dedication. Thank you to everyone in our School Council for their 

focus and application to their tasks and thoughtful engagement.  
 

Special thanks to Ms. Blake and Mrs.Moses at St John’s for organising these valuable 
learning experiences, fostering curiosity amongst our students. 

Class Five Meet  
Dr Precey 

 
I was struck recently by 
the quality of persuasive 
writing in Class five as 

they wrote to me asking 
about their curriculum 

and whether it could be 
adapted. I shared these 
letters with our Chair of 
Governors who despite 

his busy schedule, made 
time to come in and listen 

to the children.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Writers and Illustrators 
 

Year 5 and pupils from Christ Church school met author Yaba Badoe at St. John's Primary, 
enjoying her stories and book signings. Year 4 recently visited our friends at Christ Church 

school for an engaging event with author and illustrator Adeola Sokunbi, these visits connect 
students with authors and illustrators and are inspirational. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World Book Day 

World Book Day was once again a great success. Reading 
is such a strength at St Paul’s and classes regularly pair 
up to read together. Children participated by dressing up 
and storytelling, reinforcing the value of books. Reading 

aloud helps develop language skills and a love for 
literature. 

We thank staff for their efforts in making the day enjoyable, 
and families for their support with costumes. Mr. 

Boutflour's organisation ensured a smooth event and the 
day highlighted the benefits of how reading can bring 
stories to life for children. Yet another example of our 

school community shining.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

World Book Day at St Paul’s  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Paul’s has Talent! 

Our children are all amazing, 
however we're also incredibly 
impressed by their talented parents 
and carers! Recently, we've had 
wonderful sessions where parents 
have shared their skills. We've 
enjoyed a beautiful violin 
performance and learned about the 
important skills needed to be a 
nurse. These experiences bring 
learning to life, showing the 
children the diverse talents within 
our community. 

If you have a talent, hobby, or 
profession you'd like to share, 
please let us know via our 
parents@st-
pauls.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
address. We're eager to expand 
the children's learning and create 
more memorable moments. Your 
contributions are highly valued. 
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Art Day @ St Paul’s 
February 2025  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St George in the East 
Update 

 
Year 2 had a fantastic 
Shrove Tuesday at St 

George in the East church! 
They enjoyed fun activities 
and delicious, decorated 

pancakes. It was a wonderful 
chance to learn about 

Pancake Day traditions. The 
children loved celebrating 

and eating together. A huge 
thank you to Elizabeth and 

the team for organising such 
a memorable morning for 

Year 2. 
Back at school, Elizabeth led 
a special collective worship 

on Shrove Tuesday and Ash 
Wednesday. We explored 
Lent's significance and its 
connections to Ramadan. 
The children learned about 
these important religious 
periods and their shared 

themes. Thank you, 
Elizabeth. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 5 School Trip to the Gurdwara in West Ham  

Class 5 and Mr Boutflour have been extremely busy! Their recent visit to the Gurdwara in West 
Ham was a rich cultural experience. They learned about Sikh traditions and the Gurdwara's 

importance. The trip provided a valuable opportunity to experience a different faith and culture 
first hand. The children gained insightful knowledge during the visit and it is so important to learn 

about the rich diversity of cultures that form part of our community in London.  
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Class Three Visit to  
Watney Market 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Penalty Notices Information – New National Framework 
 
Please read and familiarise yourself with the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. Please note 
that the fines go to the local authority and that all schools receive this information to share with 

parents/carers. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRAPAROUND CARE  
 

Our wraparound care 
after school club has 

started. 
 

It is open every day from 
3:30pm – 5:30pm and is 
open to everyone from 
Nursery to Year 6 at a 

cost of £8.00 per session 
that must be booked in 

advance. 
 

Lots of activities, healthy 
snacks and an 

opportunity to have fun in 
the safe environment of 

our school. 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

CHSNGE!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 
Term Dates and Holidays - 2024/ 2025 

 

Autumn Term 2024  

 

Staff Training   Mon 2nd  & Tue 3rd September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 4th September  

Half Term   Monday 28th – Friday 1st November 

Staff Training   Mon 4th November  

Second half of term Tuesday 5th November  

Last Day of Term  Friday 20th December  

 

Christmas Day   Wednesday 25th December  

Boxing Day   Thursday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2025  

New Year’s Day Wednesday 1st January  

First Day of Term Monday  6th January 

Half Term   Mon. 17th to Fri. 21st February  

Second half of term Monday 24th February  

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April  

 

Good Friday   Friday 18th April 

Easter Monday  Monday 21st April  

 

Summer Term 2025 

First Day of Term Tuesday 22nd April 

Staff Training   Wed 30th April   

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 5th May  

Half Term   Tuesday  27th to Friday 30th  May 

Second half of term Monday 2nd June  

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 21st July 

Staff Training   Tuesday 22nd July   

 

 
Ramadan begins Friday 28h February 2025*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Sunday 30th March 2025* 
Eid Al-Adha  Friday 6th June 2025*   
195 days including 5 staff training days  
* to be confirmed   


